Update for Tidworth Area Board

Name of Parish/Town Council	Everleigh Parish Council
Date of Area Board Meeting	Monday 16 th January 2017

Headlines/Key successes

• Carol Service and Curry Lunch - Everleigh's final events of 2016 were held on Saturday 10th December: the annual Village Carol Service at St Peter's Church followed by a Curry Lunch at the Goa Balti. Although numbers attending each event were lower than in previous years, everybody enjoyed themselves in a very convivial atmosphere. Our vicar, Jo Reid, conducted the carol service with aplomb and the village children were most impressive in delivering the readings with real confidence and style. At the Goa, Hassan and his team laid on a delicious lunch as ever and Simon Curr excelled again with a excellent quiz. Thanks go to Karen Preece for organising a great day which remains a firm favourite in the village calendar.

Projects

- **WW1 Commemoration Stone** Everleigh Bus Shelter, by the Crown. The inauguration ceremony was conducted on Saturday 12th November 2016 at 1130hrs; the Garrison Commander from Tidworth, Col Steve Lawton and his wife, Claire, were our principal guests. This project is now complete.
- **Next Focus**: Further redevelopment of our playground.

Forthcoming events/Diary dates 2017

• Forecast of Events for 2017. Our plan for 2017 is in DRAFT form and is subject to discussion and confirmation at our next Parish Council meeting on Monday 9th January 2017.

Signed: Denis Bottomley, Chairman Everleigh Parish Council

Date: 20th December 2016